
St. Philip’s Church
218-444-4262

www.stphilipsbemidji.org

Parish Staff
Pastor:

Fr. Bill DeCrans                       441-4901

Parochial Vicar:
Fr. Michael Arey                      441-4902

Parochial Vicar:
Fr. Christon Muhero               441-4908

Deacons:
Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903
Deacon Robb Naylor              441-4904

Parish Administrator:
Maryhelen Chadwick             441-4906

Bookkeeper:
Tina Stearly                            441-4909

Director of Music & Liturgy:
Bonnie Lee                             441-4905

Faith Formation Staff:
Preschool & Elementary/Safe Environment

Kris Jensen                             441-4944

High School
Sue Hengel 441-4944

Youth Group
Brad Arel 441-4911

Campus Ministry & Adult Formation:
Nancy Goodman 441-4907

Parish Office Coordinator:
Tammy Johnson 441-4900

Facility Maintenance Supervisor:
Brad Arel 441-4911

Maintenance Support Staff:
Jim Shaw.

Rick Dahlman

St. Philip’s School Staff
218-444-4938

Principal:
Jana Norgaard                        ext. 4941

School Office Staff:
Stephanie Glen                       441-4940
Charity Hanevold 441-4942
LeeAnn Jacobson 441-4943

Sister Parish
St. Charles Pennington

2500 Scenic Hwy NE, Pennington, MN
4 p.m. Saturdays from May 14 until

Labor Day Weekend

Newman Catholic Ministries
BSU/NWTC

All sacramental events take place at
St. Philip’s Church. School year only.

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot
218-444-3835

Open 9:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. T, W, Th, Fri

Manager:
Norma Himmelright

Spiritual Direction
Tamara Moore

Please call the Parish Office for information.

Mass Times
Saturday 5:30 PM
Sunday 7:30 AM, 9:00 AM, & 11:00 AM
Monday 8:30 AM
Tuesday 6:30 PM
Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 8:30 AM

Reconciliation Times
Saturday 4:00 PM
Sunday 8:45 AM, 10:30 AM
or by appointment, call 444-4262 to schedule

October 30, 2022

On Tuesday November 1 we celebrate ‘All Saints Day’, a holy day of obligation;
when we remember the Saints and the example they have given us that we too can live
our faith to the fullest. On November 2 we celebrate ‘All souls day’, a day we remember
all those who have gone before us. We will have our ‘Mass of Remembrance’ which we
remember those who have died this past year. It is a blessed time of year in which we
pray for and remember those who love us, have given us so much, and now enjoy life in
the presence of God.

Try to remember all your loved ones who have died… then picture the many people
you can call to mind who made a deep impression on you. How many people can you
envisage in your own mind just now? Imagine you can see all your own people, and all
the people the person sitting next to you has in his or her mind. Now imagine all the peo-
ple that are being called to mind by everyone in this church at this time. A mighty num-
ber of our loved ones have been made present in this church, and it feels good. Again,
imagine now all the people who lived good and saintly lives who will be remembered
today by Catholics in every church, in every country, on every continent all over the
world. Now, like John in the book of the Apocalypse, we can easily imagine a great mul-
titude that no one can ever manage to count.

This is a strange thing to think about, but when you stop and think, you realise that
this is the most natural thing in the world to do – to remember. Each one of us, in this
church, has been formed by many other people into the wonderful and unique individuals
that we are today. Each one of us have several people to remember before God, and to
simply say thank you.

All of us hope to go to heaven. There are times and days when we worry that our
lives are going to be found wanting and that heaven may be far from our reach. All Saints
and All Souls, however, is the time of the year when the Church invites us to broaden our
view and see heaven as that great place which one day we will call our home. Now is the
time when we celebrate all the many great men and women who are already there and
whose prayers are being offered for us.

Let us remember our beloved family members, friends, schoolteachers, colleagues
and all those people whose life and faith impacted upon ours in some special way. These
people we know will never be canonized a saint, but we know only too well that they do
in fact deserve to be. Let us hold before God with gratitude these dearly departed loved
ones whose lives have touched ours, and whose faith has been passed on to the next gen-
eration and given to us.

Jesus loves you,
Fr. Bill



Safe Environment —–————–—————–——–————–———
If you or someone you know has been the victim of sexual misconduct on the part of a priest, deacon, or individual representing the
Diocese of Crookston, its parishes, or its schools, your first call should be to law enforcement. In addition, the diocesan Victim Assis-
tance Coordinator is available at 218-281-7895 (24-hour confidential number).

Monday, Oct 31
8:30 AM Mass: +Leon Tacheny
6:30 PM Vigil Mass: +Alex Gonshorowski

Tuesday, Nov 1 All Saints Day
8:30 AM All-Sch Mass: For the People
6:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Brad Arel

Wednesday, Nov 2 All Souls Day
8:30 AM Mass: +Tom & +Jvonne Gray
6:30 PM Mass of Remembrance: All those who have died in

the past year
Thursday, Nov 3

8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Gwen Cwikla
10:30 AM Mass (Havenwood): +Ethel Walker
Friday, Nov 4

8:30 AM Mass: +Bev Tolman
Saturday, Nov 5

5:30 PM Mass: +Tom Kinsella
Sunday, Nov 6

7:30 AM Mass: +Walt Wizner
9:00 AM Mass: For the People

11:00 AM Mass: +Francisco Hernandez Compos

Mass Intentions —–—–—–—–
For Week of October 31 to November 6

This Week in the Parish —––—
Monday, Oct 31

7:30 AM Mondays With Mary (rosary) (Church)
9:00 AM to 8:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
3:00 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

Tuesday, Nov 1
9:30 AM Safe Environment Training (St. Elizabeth Rm)
5:00 PM Adult Choir Practice (Church)
5:00 PM St. Gianna’s Group (St. Kateri Rm)
6:00 PM Pro-life Rosary (Chapel)
5:00 PM Newman Club M&M Night (Social Hall)
7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym)

Wednesday, Nov 2 No Faith Formation Tonight
9:30 AM Divine Mercy Cenacle (St. Elizabeth Rm)
9:30 AM Rosary (Chapel)

Thursday, Nov 3 School Conferences
5:00 PM Society of St. Vincent de Paul Mtg (St. Elizabeth Rm)
5:30 PM KC Board Mtg (Social Hall)
6:30 PM RCIA-Encountering Jesus in the Scriptures (St Kateri Rm)
7:00 PM Melchizedek Group (St. Elizabeth Rm)

Friday, Nov 4 No School Today
10:30 AM Bible Study (St. Kateri Rm)
Saturday, Nov 5
Hurleys Religious Goods sale after Mass
School Book Fair open before & after Mass

4:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)
4:30 PM Lector Training (Church)
5:30 PM Newman Club M&M Night (Social Hall)
6:30 PM Sacristan & Captain Training (Church)

Sunday, Nov 6
Hurleys Religious Goods sale after Masses
School Book Fair open before & after Masses

8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
8:45 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)

10:00 AM Sacristan & Captain Training (Church)
10:30 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)
12:00 PM Lector Training (Church)

Daily Readings —–————–
For Week of October 31 to November 6

Monday, Oct 31
●  Phil 2:1-4
●  Ps 131:1bcde,2-3
●  Lk 14:12-14
Tuesday, Nov 1
● Rv 7:2-4,9-14
●  Ps 24:1bc-2,3-4ab,5-6
●  1 Jn 3:1-3
●  Mt 5:1-12a

Wednesday, Nov 2
● Wis 3:1-9
●  Ps 23:1-3a,3b-4,5,6
●  Rom 6:3-9
●  Jn 6:37-40

Thursday, Nov 3
●  Phil 3:3-8a
●  Ps 105:2-3,4-5,6-7
●  Lk 15:1-10

Friday, Nov 4
●  Phil 3:17—4:1
●  Ps 122:1-2,3-4ab,4cd-5
●  Lk 16:1-8
Saturday, Nov 5
●  Phil 4:10-19
●  Ps 112:1b-2,5-6,8a,9
●  Lk 16:9-15

Sunday, Nov 6
●  2 Mc 7:1-2,9-14
●  Ps 17:1,5-6,8,15
● 2 Thes 2:16-3:5
●  Lk 20:27-38

Note, Mass Schedule Change
If you love to watch the “saints go marching in” the church,
come to the all-school Mass on Tuesday, Nov 1 at 8:30 AM
in celebration of All Saints Day. Wednesday’s Mass will be a
regular daily Mass, not an all-school.

All are invited to celebrate the lives of loved ones who
have gone before us in faith, and to rejoice in our hope

that we will see them again in heaven.
Mass of Remembrance

Wednesday, November 2, 2022 at 6:30 PM
If you would like to share a photo of your loved one as
part of the Mass of Remembrance, please bring your
framed photo to the Parish Office by Nov 1. You may also
send a digital photo to rector@stphilipsbemidji.org.



Stewardship of Financial Resources

Parish Life —–—————––—

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes
through the waters of baptism, Harper Jo and
Peyton Marie Held, twin daughters of Ryan and
Alyssa Held.

Total Actual Contributions
Week #17 (Weekend of Oct 23) $ 11,871.38
Weekly Budgeted: $ 20,150.00

Fiscal Year-to-Date (Jul 1 to Jun 30)
YTD Actual: $293,877.26 Yearly Budget: $1,209,000

2022 Diocesan Annual Appeal
St. Philip’s Goal: $80,914 ~ Pledged: $77,680 (96% of goal)

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

Baptisms
Parents who wish to have their child baptized,
will need to complete the online Baptism
Information form, which can be accessed by
scanning the QR code. Once the form is
received, you will be contacted. The next class
will be Nov 13. Please contact Kris Jensen at 218-441-4944 or
kjensen@stphilipsbemidij.org for additional information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Anointing of the Sick or Pastoral Visit
If you are ill or will be having surgery and would like to receive
the Sacrament of the Sick, please call the Parish Office to set
up a time to meet with Fr. Bill, Fr. Michael or Fr. Christon. If
hospitalized, be sure to indicate you are Catholic upon hospital
admittance.

Rite of Catholic Initiation of Adults
Raised Catholic but never Confirmed, or want to become
Catholic? Visit with Deacon Robb or Deacon Kermit to find out
how you can enter into full Communion in the Catholic faith.

Sacramental Life ——————

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family of
Dolores Wendorf. May she find rest and peace,
and may her family find comfort in God’s love.

Hurley’s Religious Goods Sale is coming to St.
Philip’s November 5 & 6! The sale will take place in the St.
Kateri Rm. If there’s something special you’re looking for,
please let Nancy know by November 1, so we can make a spe-
cial request for you.

Safe Environment Training Opportunities
Volunteers are essential to St. Philip’s Parish/School! We all
must work together to create and maintain safe environments
on our campus and in our programs. The Diocese of Crookston
provides a structured Safe Environment program to support
that goal. The program requires all volunteers who have
contact with children, youth, and vulnerable adults to
complete yearly Safe Environment Certification. The Safe
Environment Training program has been revised; it is all
on-line. The Diocese of Crookston contracts with Catholic
Mutual Group to administer the Safe Environment Training.
St. Philip’s will assist volunteers who do not have access to a
computer. (See training dates below.) Sessions will be lim-
ited to 10. Contact the Parish Office at 218-444-4262 to
reserve a spot. We will provide the computers to complete
the training. Training will take approximately 90 minutes in the
St. Elizabeth Room.

Safe Environment Training Dates:
November 1 – 9:30 AM (following Mass)
November 8 – 10:30 AM
November 10 – 9:00 AM (following Mass)
November 14 – 6:30 PM
November 21 – 6:30 PM

Second Collection Next Weekend
Our parish will take up the Collection for the Archdiocese
for the Military Services, USA (AMS), next weekend, a col-
lection approved by the U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops to
be taken every three years. The AMS provides pastoral care to
Catholic men and women serving in the U.S. Armed Forces,
enrolled at a U.S. Military Academy, being treated as a patient
at any of the 153 U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs Medical
Centers, or who work for the federal government beyond U.S.
borders - including those from our own parish and diocese.
The AMS does not receive any funding from the government
or military, and has no parishes from which to receive a weekly
assessment. To learn more about the AMS, go to
www.milarch.org/nationalcollection.

Dear Father Bill, Staff, and Parishioners of St. Philip's,
I write to you with a grateful heart. Thank you for your com-
passion and willingness to serve the faithful of the Diocese
of Crookston as we remembered the life of Fr. Jerry Rogers.
A special thank you for the beautiful Liturgy, Music, and Re-
ception. The Food was delicious!
Please know of my prayers of gratitude.
Sincerely yours in Christ,
The Most Reverend Andrew H. Cozzens, S.T.D, D.D.
Bishop of Crookston.

Turkey Bingo!
St. Phillip’s Catholic Church will be
hosting their annual Turkey Bingo on
November 19, 2022 after the 5:30 PM
Mass to help support the Youth Ministries  at the parish. We
are currently looking for people and businesses to spon-
sor this event. Please contact the Parish Office at 218-444-
4262 if you are interested in sponsoring.



Local Bazaars etc... —————

St. Philip’s Mission Statement:
To Accomplish God’s Work

Carmelite Corner —————
Lay Carmelites of The Most Pure Heart of Mary

Diocesan News ————————

Mercy Hour: A Eucharistic Healing Service for
Marriages and Family Members
As part of the Diocesan Phase of the Eucharistic Revival, Bishop
Andrew Cozzens will travel the Diocese leading services of
healing for marriages and families. Married, single, divorced,
widowed – every person belongs to a family and has a place in
this experience. There will be exposition/adoration of the
Blessed Sacrament, a talk by Bishop Cozzens, prayers and inter-
cessions, music and prayer stations all culminating in an inti-
mate moment of a Eucharistic encounter offered for you as an
individual, or as a couple or as a family. The MERCY HOUR in
our area is scheduled for: Sunday, October 30 at 3 PM at St.
Philip's Catholic Church in Bemidji.

Turtle River Craft Fair, Bake Sale, & Raffle. Saturday, Novem-
ber 19 from 9 AM to 3 PM. Featuring artisans from Old Salem
Hall. New Salem Lutheran Church, 7491 Island View Dr NE (10
miles north of Bemidji on Hwy 71).

St. Peter’s Catholic Church Fall Bazaar. Saturday, November
19 from 9 AM to 3 PM. Lunch served from 11 AM to 1:30 PM.
Area Crafters, Children’s Dollar Store, Bake Sale. 305 W 5th St.,
Park Rapids, MN.

Post-it Prayers
from Tamara Moore, Spiritual Director.

Jesus, grant me patience and wisdom.
Follow post.itprayer on Instagram!

40 Days For Life Prayer Vigil
Come join the Moorhead 40 Days For Life on November 6, at 5
PM for the closing Candlelight Prayer Vigil. Leading the vigil are
people of all ages and walks of life. From music, scripture read-
ings, sharing of stories, to prayerful reflections, this hour will be
used to offer up prayers as a community to end abortion. Flow-
ers will be placed on the sidewalk in memorial of those lives
affected by abortion. You are also encouraged to bring dona-
tions for the Women’s Care Center, which will be donated for
those who have chosen life and need our support. Donations
are appreciated but not expected. No sign up is needed for this
event. Please join us for the Candlelight Prayer Vigil at 5:00 PM
on the public sidewalk outside the Red River Women's Clinic,
302 Hwy 75 N Moorhead. If you’d like more information, please
contact: Cassandra Johnson at 218-303-7664 or online at
40daysforlife.com/moorhead.

Calling all members of
Catholic United Finan-
cial. Senior Sales Repre-

sentative, Dean Demarais,
will be spending a few days in Bemidji to meet with our inter-
ested members. If it’s been a while since you met with a rep
and you would like to review your current policies, have specific
questions regarding your estate plan, are curious about charita-
ble giving and providing gifts to your Catholic Community or
just want to hear about what is new with Catholic United, now
is your chance. Dean will be setting up shop at St. Philip’s Parish
Office (enter through door #1) on Wednesday, November 2
from 10 AM-5 PM and Thursday, November 3 from 9 AM-2 PM.
Although walk-ins are welcome, appointments are strongly
encouraged to assure you’ll have adequate time to meet with
Dean. To RSVP/schedule an appointment contact Dean directly
at 320-685-8899 or ddemarais@catholicunited.org.

November 15 at 5 PM is a open meeting of the Lay Carmelites
in the St. Elizabeth Room.  We spend an hour in prayer and
discussion following the charisms of Carmel. Some lay people
have a particular call to participate in the charisms of religious
families which are a common patrimony of the people of God
and which become for them, too, a source of energy and a
school for life. The Church approves and encourages lay peo-
ple in this and invites them to strive to make their own the
particular characteristics of the spirituality of these families.
For more information call Pat Sturk at 218-398-0814.

FAITHFUL Christians have a duty to participate in socie-
ty…by voting so that they may advance the common good.
And this duty must be taken seriously by Christians. – Bishop
Elio Sgreccia, Pontifical Academy for Life

The Lord does not save us in isolation, but in community,
and commands us to seek the good of the community in
which we live.

Participation in the civil process simply reflects the soli-
darity God calls us to have with others, rooted in the call to
justice, love, and service. PRO-LIFE REFLECTIONS FOR EVERY
DAY by Fr. Frank Pavone, National Director, Priests for Life;
Catholic Book Publishing Corp.

The Knights of Columbus will be holding an exem-
plification of new members on November 17 at 6:30
PM with Mass, Ceremony, and dinner. Regular
monthly business meeting to follow. For more infor-

mation visit kofc.org/join or reach out to Grand Knight Randy
Lipscy at (218) 760-7024 or Financial Secretary, Joe Bofferding
at (218) 556-0651.

ST. GIANNA’S GROUP meeting for November (the pro-
life committee) will take place on Tuesday, November 1 from 5 -
6 PM in the St. Kateri Room.  All are welcome. A pro-life rosary
will follow at 6 PM in the chapel before Tues evening Mass.

November 5-11
Before and After Mass

11-5-22 5 PM - 7 PM
11-6-22 7 AM - 12:30PM

Open to the Public during the school week!
*Visitors please stop and get a pass from the office.*

11-7-22 9 AM -2:30 PM
11-8-22 CLOSED
11-9-22 7:15 AM - 2:30 PM
11-10-22 7:15 AM - 5:30 PM
11-11-227:15 AM - 11 AM

For volunteering or questions
please contact Mrs. Ness
sness1@stphilipsbemidji.org

Young Women’s Bible Study
Tuesdays from 6-7 PM in the St. Elizabeth Room at St. Philip’s.
We will be starting our Advent study on November 22nd.
Contact Gracie at 314-566-7411 if interested.



Your Parish Representatives:
Parish Council Members: Dave Brooks, Jamie Glen, Marilynne Hodapp, Mike Hougen, Kim Klinger, Tracie Walter, George Whalen
(one more council member needed — contact Fr. Bill DeCrans if interested)

Finance Council Members: Grant Frenzel, Amy Haskell, Roger Heger, Kay Mack, Kirby Washburn
School Council Members: Will Beise, Erin Curran, Sarah Haman, Sarah Martinka, Trudy Peterson, Scott Winter

Trustees: Kevin Erpelding, Tracie Walter

Ministry Schedule —————————————————
November 5/6 ~ Thirty-second Sunday in Ordinary Time

Saturday, November 5
5:30 PM

Sunday, November 6
7:30 AM

Sunday, November 6
9:00 AM

Sunday, November 6
11:00 AM

SACRISTAN Deborah Millard Help Please Jamie Glen Help Please

ALTAR SERVER
Help Please
Ian Spaeth
Evan Spaeth

Patrick Hodapp
Paul Hodapp
Joshua Arel  (sub req.)

David Buxton
Samantha Buxton
Bailey Rupp

Matthew Winkle
Taylor Podmore

INTRO TO MASS
ANNOUNCER

Roger Heger Sue Bruns Mollie Rupp Karen Merschman

LECTOR 1 James Hodges John Carlson Gretchen Buxton Carol Rettinger

LECTOR 2 Germaine Cheslock Judith Stai Elizabeth Buxton Ernie Rall (sub req.)

INTERCESSOR Help Please Cynthia Haskin Help Please Help Please

CAPTAIN EMHC Betty Lindy Jake Hodapp Help Please Sue Hengel

EMHC

Cyndy Scanlan
Jana Heger (sub req.)
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please

Help Please
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please
Brad Arel (sub req.)
Cynthia Haskin
Joan Klobe

Cathy Lalli
Stephanie Rupp
Help Please
Stephanie Downey
Nicole Kieson
Alex Froelich
Pat Welch

Karen Williams
Kim Klinger
Carole Haskins
Courtney Haskins
Bernie Marshall
Judith Selby
Jan Johnson (sub req.)

USHER

Janet Moris
Dick Lehmann
Will Christianson
Lauren Christianson

James Wiltse
Gary Bruns
Help Please
Help Please

Bob Schlichting
Casey Rupp
Gabriel Morin
Mark Froelich

Bob Pohl
Barbara Fitzgerald
Dale Johnson (sub req.)
Help Please

GREETER Lynn Baird
Marsha Stebe

Sandy Kucera
Pete Kucera

John Miesen
Jane Daniels

Mary Kinsella
Rita Lauderbaugh

HOSPITALITY /
FELLOWSHIP

Coleen Wiltse
Joan Klobe

Help Please
Help Please
Help Please
Eleanor Morin
Sharon Holmgren

Gail Haubrich
Karen Williams
Help Please
Help Please
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